



The Mall, Sligo. F91 H684 Tel: 071 917 1111 Fax: 071 917 4648

General Manager's Office Sligo University Hospital The Mall Sligo F91 H684 Tel: (071) 91-74511 Fax: (071)91-74648

David Cullinane TD, Dail Eireann, Kildare Street, Dublin 2

Date14.07.2022

PQ 35371/22

Dear Deputy Cullinane,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Public Representation. I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position.

Response:

Following the decision of a private company to cease the mobile Cath Lab Services at Sligo University Hospital, the Saolta Group worked with hospital management on possible contingency measures.

All options have been explored in relation to the continued provision of Cath Lab Services in Sligo after the cessation by the current service provider later this month.

In light of these considerations and the lack of private service providers in the marketplace, it is not possible for the service to continue in Sligo when the mobile service ends on 30th June. As a result the service will temporarily be provided at University Hospital Galway. Strong Clinical Service links are in place currently between Sligo and Galway, with an existing Cardiologist at SUH providing a sessional commitment at UHG. Designated access will be provided for Sligo patients at the UHG Cath Lab Unit.

Any decision to develop a permanent or fixed Cath Lab service in Sligo can only be considered in the context of the National Review of Cardiac Services which we expect to be published later this year.

I trust that this addresses your query.

Grainne McCann,

Hospital Manager.